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First Buffalo School Building-Built In 1914— The above photo is a copy of a picture from 
the book "A History of Coleman County and Its People Volume 1".

Buffalo School Reunion Set 
For Saturday And Sunday

(CONTRIBUTED)
The Buffalo School Reunion will 

be held June 26th and 27th, at the 
Santa Anna School cafeteria on
Jefferson Street. Set-up will be 
Friday, June 25th, at 1:30 p.m. 
Registration begins a t 9 a.m. on

Saturday, the 26th. Sunday activi
ties will begin at 9:30 a.m.

Registration fee is $1.00 per per
son and meals are $5.75 each.

Call Betty Gilliam Stephen
son, (915) 625-4547 for reservations

and more information. E. A. (Doc) 
Kelley can also be contacted for 
more information, (915) 348-3763.

Buffalo High 
School Class of 
'41 Plans Reunion

A get-together has been planned 
for the Buffalo High School Class 
of 1941, at noon of June 26 at the 
Opera House in Santa Anna.

TJus is the same date as, and in 
conjunction with, the annual 
Buffalo School Reunion. Friends 
and classmates are invited to attend.

For more information or lunch 
reservations, call Nona Bell Ellis at 
348-3001.

July 1 For 
New GCMC Wellness Center
Coleman County Medical Center, 

in cooperation with Abilene Region
al Medical Center, announces its. 
plans for a Cardiac Rehab and 
Wellness Center to be located at the 
Coleman hospital on the second 
floor, occupying space formerly 
u^ed by an ICU area.

An open house and tour of the new 
facility is set for Thursday, July 1st, 
from 3 to 7 p.m. During the open 
house, complimentary health 
screenings will be available.

The Cardiac Rehab facility will 
be available for recuperating per
sons who have experienced a heart 
attack or have underjgone heart 
surgery within the last year. Medi
care and private insurance will pay 
for portions of the rehabilitation 
charges. The graduated exercise 
program and educational program 
will be for those wishing to enhance 
and improve their cardiac fitness 
through the use of exercise equip

ment including treadmill, exercise 
bicycle, stair climbing and arm 
ergometers. Aerobic exercises may 
possibly be added at a later date.

The rehab program will be a 
12-week program of 36 one-hour 
sessions, three times a  week. The 
hour , will include warm up, the 
exercise and a cool down period.

be monitored. Sessions will be on 
Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays 
from 1 to 7 p.m. and on Tuesdays 
and Thursdays between 9 a.m. and 
1 p.m. Due tc space, memberships 
may have to be limited to a certain 
number.

Dr. Orhan Oral is the local 
medical director of the Cardiac 
Rehab and will do stress testing for 
those heart pateints wishing to use 
the facility. Dr. Gates, a 'cardiolo
gist of Abilene, will review the 
stress tests and write prescriptions 
for. persons wishing to exercise at 
the local facilitv.

The local R.N. Coordinator is 
Terry Carter, DON at the Coleman 
hospital facility, and all techni
cians in the rehab and wellness 
center will be trained in ACLS, 
Advanced Cardiac Life Support.

Everyone in Coleman County is 
invited to attend this open house on 
July 1st and see the latest addition 
to services a t the local hospital.

Times for rehab clients will be on 
Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays 
from 8 to 9 a.m. An educational 
program will be given each of these 
days of each week beginning at 9:30 
a.m.

The Wellness Center is open to the 
public at a membership fee cost and 
will include use of all the exercise 
equipment listed above. Member
ships will be sold on a first-come, 
first-serve basis for $20 per indivi
dual or $40 per family, per month. 
Blood pressure and heart rates will

State a Capital
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Facing allegations that she pra
ised a job. to a former campaign 
iponent in exchange for a polit- 
al endorsement, newly swora-in 
.S. Sen. Kay Bailey Hutchison 
ent to Washington, D.C., with 
ore than the nation’s business on 
;r mind.
The Fort Hbrth Star-Telegram re

ceived a tip last week that Hous
ton businessman Mike Graham pro
vided lYavis County prosecutors 
with testimony he negotiated the 
job-for-endorsement swap in tele
phone visits with Hutchison and 
her husband, Dallas bond lawyer 
Ray Hutchison; and former San 
Saba County judge, Tom Bowden, 
who lost a bid for the office of state 
treasurer in the 1990 Democratic 
primary.

Bowden endorsed Hutchison in 
her successful election race against 
Democrat Nikki Van Hightower. 
Soon after the election, Bowden 
accepted a $31,000 a-year job in 
the treasurer’s office. • 

Graham  Under Indictment 
Graham is under felony indict

ment, having been charged with 
violating competitive bidding re

quirem ents on a private prison 
project in Pecos County.

According to a report .in the 
Austin American-Statesman, Ray 
Hutchison worked with Graham on

the financing of six private prisons 
before the deal Graham says he 
brokered between the Hutchisons 
and Bowden. One of the six prisons 
was in San Saba.

Bowden has denied allegations , 
for a job-for-endorsement agree
ment, but the investigation is under 
way, and the Travis County District 
Attorney’s Office is reviewing Gra
ham’s written testimony and por
ing through treasuiy department 
tapes, computer logs and employee 
records.

“Ratty Rarity” Bill Signed:
It was bill signing time in the 

governor’s office last week. And 
one bill Gov. Ann Richards inked 
was the “potty parity" measure, 
which requires new public and 
private facilities where the public 
congregates to have a 2 to 1 ratio 
of women’s-to-men’s restrooms.

Attending the bill-signing cere
mony was Denise Wells, the woman 
who inspired the legislation. Wells

CONTINUED PAGE 5

Important Booster 
Club Meeting 
Monday Evening

Roddy Dean has informed the 
NEWS that there will be a very 
important meeting of the Santa 
Anna Booster Club on Monday, 
June 28 at 7:30 p.m.

This meeting to be held in the 
varsity lounge will be to discuss 
final plans for the concession stand. 
Also,fund raisers for the school year 
will be discussed.

Coleman County 
Commissioners 
Discuss Payments 
Not Being Made 
On Time

Coleman County commissioners 
discussed with County Treasurer 
Barbara Young their concerns about 
bills not being paid on time.

"We have been getting some 
complaints," said Pete Skelton, 
county judge. "Utility bills are 
mainly what we've been getting 
complaints on. We have even had a 
cancellation (of sheriffs department 
pager service)."

Young told commissioners she 
needed somebody to help her a cou
ple of days during the month to 
generate payments in a timely 
manner. She said she wants the 
payments made on time, "but I 
can't promise you I can do that be
cause 1 don'tTeel likeIcan."

Although commissioners asked 
Young to give priority to paying 
county bills, they didn't approve 
any assistance in the treasurer's of
fice.

In other business, an update was 
given on the land acquisition along 
FM 503 with Valera to Voss. The 
state intends to widen FM 503, 
which leads to Lake Ivie.

Commissioners also gave Sheriff 
Wade Turner permission to hire an 
additional jailer until overcrowding 
eases at the Coleman County Jail.

56th Annual Rodeo In 
Coleman Next Week

Coleman’s 56th Annual PRCA 
Rodeo is set for night performances 
beginning at 8 p.m. on Thursday 
through Saturday, July 1, 2, and 3. 
The rodeo is strictly professional 
and always has been. This means 
that it is approved by the Profes
sional Rodeo Cowboys Association 
and the Women’s Professional Ro
deo Association and insures that 
some of the top performers in the 
nation will be competing in the 
Coleman show for some $5,600.00 
added prize money.

The Coleman Rodeo Association 
owns some 33 acres of land that 
adjoins' the city limits on the south 
and the land and its facilities are 
used for the rodeo, livestock show 
and other related events each year. 
One of the finest outdoor facilities in 
the Southwest, the stadium type 
seating will accommodate 6,000 
people and has free parking adjoin
ing the dust-free arena.

Queen for the 1993 Rodeo is SuJo 
McKee, daughter of Connie McKee 
and Rick McKee, both of Coleman.

Stock will be furnished by the Don 
Gay Allstar Rodeo of Mesquite, 
Texas, owned by Mr. Don Gay who 
is an eight-time World Champion 
Bull Rider and a member of the Pro 
Rodeo Hall of Champions. Several 
of Don’s horses and bulls were 
selected to be used during the 
National Finals in Las Vegas in 
1990.

Charlie Throckmorton of Euless 
will serve again as the rodeo 
announcer this year. He was the 
1990 National Finals Steer Roping 
Announcer.

Bullfighters for the 1993 rodeo 
will be furnished by Don Gay. 
‘Brother Taylor’, from Wimberley, 
Texas will serve as barrelman and 
kids’ clown and he will also perform 
specialty acts during each of the 
three rodeo performances.

Shpw events for 1993 include: 
Bareback and Saddle Bronc Rid
ing, Calf Roping, Steer Wrestling, 
Girls’ Barrel Race, Bull Riding and 
Single Steer Roping. A Kids’ Goat 
Scramble will be held nightly, also.

A rodeo dance will be held at the 
Dance Pavilion each night begin
ning at 9 p.m. with Coleman's own 
Southern Cross providing the live 
music for 1993. The open air pavi
lion on the rodeo grounds has been 
expanded to allow more dancin' 
room this year, as well as a sittin’ 
spot to rest those weary feet. A 
welcomed change in the rules this 
year will allow coolers holding 
aluminum cans to be brought into 
the pavilion. NO GLASS CON
TAINERS WILL BE ALLOWED.

The parade will be held on 
Saturday, July 3rd, beginning at 5 
p.m. in downtown Coleman. 
Featured will be floats, out-of-town 
sheriffs’ posses, local riders, de
corated vehicles, bikes or go-carts. 
Groups or individuals interested in 
making an entry in the parade must 
complete an entry form and submit 
it to the Coleman Chamber of 
Commerce and Agriculture no later 
than June 30th. . Entry forms are 
available at the Chamber office on 
Commercial Avenue or by calling 
(915) 625-2163. Cash prizes will be 
awarded in several categories in
cluding in-town and out-of-town 
floats, decorated vehicles or special 
cars,, decorated bicycles and go- 
carts and walkers.

A barbecue supper sponsored by 
the Coleman High School cheer
leaders will be served between 6 
and 8. p.m. on Saturday evening at 
the Breeder-Feeder Barn located
on the rodeo grounds.

‘Slack’ will be held on Friday 
morning, July 2nd, beginning at 8 
a.m.

Advance tickets are being sold by 
rodeo association members for $5 
each, which include admission to 
the rodeb and dance. At the gate on 
show nights, the ticket cost will be 
$6.00 for both the rodeo and dance. 
Persons purchasing 25 or more 
tickets at one time, will be charged 
$4.00 for each ticket which includes 
rodeo and dance admission. Chil
dren's tickets for those age 3 to 12 
can be purchased for $4.00 each 
either in advance or at the gate.

Murder Trial Under Way
After a jury was selected Monday, 

testimony started in District Court 
in Coleman Tuesday morning in 
the murder trial of Davey Beal of 
Santa Anna who is accused of the 
stabbing death of Douglas Wayne 
Taylor who was also a Santa Anna

resident. The stabbing took place 
Halloween night of 1992 on 
Highway 283 south in Santa Anna. 
The two men had reportedly argued 
at a residence prior to the incident. 
Taylor later died at Coleman 
County Medical Center.

Prosecution witnesses were hear 
Tuesday and expected to continu 
most of Wednesday before th 
defense takes its turn. The trial i 
expected to last to the end of th 
week.

Laura Ingalls Wilder Day At Summer Reading Program
The summer reading program currently underway at the Santa Anna Library began last 

Thursday with a study of books written by Laura Ingalls Wilder. Leaders and library volunteers 
dressed in long skirts and bonnets and showed the children different activities from years gone by 
including grinding wheat into flour, making butter and cutting out paper dolls. Pictured above is 
the older group with Carol Herring reading to Jacob Pritchard, Jamie Ellerbe, Jenna Hensley, 
Elena Balderas, Shala Guthrie and Bo Morgan.
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City Employee 
On Call This 
Weekend

The Cily Crew member on call 
this weekend is Thomas Davis,
348-3206 or call mobile phone 
348-5019.

Watch the Santa Anna News each 
week for the city employee to call 
in case of a city utility emergency.

County Crim e  
Stoppers Crime 
Of The W eek

On May 23, 1993, persons 
unknown damaged the windshields 
of two county trucks parked at the 
Precinct 1, County Bam, north of 
Coleman.

If you have information which 
leads to the arrest and indictment of 
the persons responsible for this act 
of Criminal Mischief, you could be 
eligible for a cash reward of up to 
$1,000.00

CALL CRIME STOPPERS AT 
62£BITE or 348-BITE.

REMEMBER YOU CAN 
REMAIN ANONYMOUS.
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T. A. "Ted” 
Hodges

Services for T. A. "Ted” Hodges, 
71, of Brownwood, were at 2 p.m. 
Friday, June 18, 1993 at Davis- 
Morris Funeral Home Chapel with 
the Rev. Bud Stephens officiating. 
Burial was in the Eastlawn 
Memorial Park.

He died at 4:05 a.m. Wednesday, 
June 16, 1993 at Brownwood 
Regional Medical Center following 
a lengthy illness.

Bom December 31, 1921, in 
Rockwood, he was a U. S. Navy 
veteran of World War II with 54 
months of consecutive sea duty. 
He married Marion Ella Munch on 
January 21, 1943, in Portland, 
Maine. He was employed at 
Weatherby Motor Company in 
Brownwood for 34 years, serving as 
vice president, director and manager 
of the Used Car Division.

Survivors include his wife; one 
son, Richard Allen Hodges of 
Lubbock; one daughter-in-law, 
Jeanette Hodges of Lubbock; and 
two brothers, Walter Lee Hodges of 
Brownwood and William Hodges of 
San Angelo.

He was preceded in death by two 
brothers, James P. Hodges, Jr. and 
Frank Hodges.

Cozarfs Attend 
Graduation Of 
Grandson In Penn.

Mr. and Mrs. Elvis Cozart were 
accompanied by Phil, Cindy and 
Kellye Cozart and Preston, Linda 
and Carly Gray on a trip to 
Oakmont, Pennsylvania June 8.

The purpose of the trip was to be 
with the Terrence Preece family for 
the graduation of Troy Preece on 
June 9.

The family decorated the Verona 
Fire Hall for a graduation buffet and 
party on Friday, June 11. The 
catered affair was attended by 300 
friends and family.

All had a  great time. The Texans 
returned home from Pennsylvania 
Monday June 14.

Some Defense
B In March, the U.S. Court of 

Appeals in Denver dismissed a. 
civil lawsuit by Merrill Cham
berlain, who is serving a  life 
sentence for the murder of an 
Albuquerque, ‘N.M*, police of
ficer. Chamberlain had sued the 
Albuquerque Police Department 
and Hie city, claiming th a t he 
wouldn’t  have been guilty of 
murder if  the officer had not 
allowed him  surreptitiously to 
gain access to his handgun or if 
the officer had been wearing a 
bulletproof vest.

Leslie Fleming
Leslie Fleming, Of Trickham, 

died Monday, June 21, 1993. 
Services are pending with 
Henderson Funeral Home of Santa 
Anna.

Survivors include his father, 
Charlie Ray Fleming of Alice; one 
brother, Chris Fleming of Alice; 
and two grandmothers, Thelma 
Fleming and Florence Steams, both 
of Santa Anna. / ". i .i

Adrian Price
i Lifelong Colem an County 

resident Adrian (Mrs, Bill) Price, 
85, died Tuesday at Coleman 
County Medical Center.

Services will be at 11:00 a.m. 
Friday at Henderson Funeral Home 
Chapel. Burial will be in Coleman 
City Cemetery. 1 1

Born in Coleman County, Mrs. 
Price was a member of Nbrthside 
Baptist Church, Santa Anna and 
was a homemaker.

Survivors include a daughter, 
W anda P rice Cam pbell of 
Granbury; a son, James C. Price of 
San Angelo; four grandchildren, 11 
great-grandchildren and one great- 
great-grandchild.

Father's Day weekend visitors 
with Pete and Winnie Rutherford 
were their children and grandchildren 
including Mr. and Mrs. Don 
Rutherford, Kevin and Hally, of 
Deer Park; Mr. and Mrs. Joe 
Rutherford, Julie and Shanna of 
Grape Creek; and Mrs. Kathie 
Rutherford, Stacie and Jackie of 
Anson,

Joe and Ann also visited with her 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Omer 
Cullins.

Lorene Rice returned to her home 
in Santa Anna after visiting friends 
and family in Arlington and 
Eastland. While in Arlington 
Lorene, Lynn, Sheree, Melissa, 
Alan and Flint Rice joined a group 
of twenty for a  seven day cruise of 
the Carribbean.

| COW  POKES By Ace Reid

"''Arriving to last Wednesday Jo 
visit with Ovella Williams were'R. 
C. and Wanda Williams of 
Oklahoma and Odessa and Clifford 
Romig of Ohio. R. C. and Odessa 
are the children of the late Mr. and 
Mrs. J. W. Williams, formerly of 
Santa Anna.

The group were on their way to 
California where they have tickets 
to attend a taping of "The Price Is 
Right" game show. They will be 
vacationing for five weeks.

Odessa will be featured in an 
interview o f "Good Morning 
America" on June 23. '

Coleman, S'Anna 
Lodges To Hold 
Joint Ceremony

COLEMAN—A joint installa
tion of officers for the ensuing year 
will be held in the old Masonic 
Hall in Coleman, Monday, June 28 
at 7:30 p.m. for officers of both 
Masonic lodges in Santa Anna and 
Coleman. .>

The ceremony is open to the pub
lic and will likely be the last public 
meeting held in the ,71-year-old 
lodge building, since the new lodge 
hall is nearing completion at this 
time. Masons of troth lodges extend 
an invitation to everyone to attend 
this impressive and ancient cere
mony. A social featuring home
made ice cream will follow, the in
stallation.

"Son you've got to be more polite. If you 
can't talk about something besides cattle 

prices, don't say anything atall!''

Santa Anna 
National Bank

Deposits Insured By 
FDIC Up To $100,000  

Ask About Our Interest-Bearing 
Checking Accounts 

$1,000 Minimum 
Pass Book Savings 

Certificate of Deposit
Substantial Interest Penality Is Required For Early Withdrawal

Alice Anna Spillman
A lot of people took a second 

look last Thursday morning. 
Several women were seen wearing 
long skirts and sunbonnets. It was 
Laura Ingalls Wilder day at the li
brary. Boys and girls in the groups 
with Betty Key listened to stories 
from The Little House in the Big 
Woods. Stories from the summer
time section especially how Pa got 
honey for the family. Everyone got 
a taste o f honey butter.

Older members found out how 
hard it is to produce flour from 
wheat. How long it takes to make 
a loaf of brad from scratch. Carol 
Herring showed how. They read the 
same book as the younger members 
but their story was about winter
time.

The middlers grated carrots added 
to milk just like Ma did to color 
her butter in the winter. Felicia 
Ellerbe, and Imogene Powers were
with this group. Mrs. Ellerbe 
brought a churn that belonged to 
Mrs. James Ellerbe, Sr. Boys and 
girls took a him at the dash. There 
was a butter mold with daisies. 
Ma's had a strawberry design. They 
got a taste of bread, butter, sugar 
and cinnamon.

Some groups played action 
games or sang songs that Pa taught 
his family.

Maria Ellerbe, Kristen Keeney 
arid Amanda Lishka took pictures of 
the action and helped the leaders 
when needed. Also helped younger 
members select books.

Gale Brock, Cam Slagle, Letha 
Martin and Pearl Wilson checked 
out books and gave out book bags. 
These contained a balloon for fun, a 
list of instructions, a  time record, a 
book mark, and a new pencil to 
keep the record. Thanks to eight 
adults and three girls. There would 
be no reading program without 
these volunteers.

By the time you read this there 
will have been another story hour. 
Boys and girls come each Thursday 
morning through July 8. Our 
theme is classic books. Certificates 
and small rewards will be given to 
those members who have records 
showing six hours o f reading. 
They also have their name in a 
drawing-for tickets to Six Flags. 
Small rewards will be given for the 
families who have read a classic. 
Mothers, dads, aunts, uncles, grand
dads or grandmothers or brothers 
arid sisters can read together. Pick 
books like any Beatrix Potter story 
(The Tale of Peter Rabbit), Just So 
Stories by Rudyard Kipling, 
Aesops Fables, the Velveteen 
Rabbit, any of the Little House 
books, Winnie the Pooh books. 
Come join the fun.

A memorial to Mrs. Mary Lela 
Clifford has been made by Annelle 
Shield Claris. The Kingsbery fam
ily brought books from the Clifford 
Estate. Sharon and Shala Guthrie 
gave a donation to use for new 
books. Sincere thanks for helping 
the library improve.

Smith Lovelady 
Reunion

Contributed

, The fifteen reunion was held June 
6, 1993 at the Rockwood 
Community Center with 37 attend
ing.

From out of state were Kelly 
Smith, Lakewood, Colorado; and 
Ewing Lovelady, Jr., Knoxville, 
Tennessee.

From Texas were Ben and Norma 
Earp and Seth and Charlsie Moore, 
Woodsboro; Jeanette Turner and 
Ruth Dodson, Coleman; Gayle 
Wilson, Springtown; Max and Jean 
Box, San Angelo, Anges Lovelady, 
Ballinger, Alice Jane and Friday 
Coush, Abilene; Jim and Brenda

Thoughts From 
Our Pastors

Alien &
IN S U R A N C E

i > kA Coleman County 
Authorized Agency For The: PROFESSIONAL

INSURANCE
AGENT

AM ERICAN INDEM INITY GROUP 

BEACON INSURANCE GROUP

; T tjE  Tr in it y  c o m p a n ie s

■ : i
Serving Coiem a^Co^ity and the surrounding area since 1922
200 WEST PECAN STREET 5 625-4124'' COLEMAN,TEXAS

Aaron Lemond 
^Northside Church of Christ

The Church

Before you begin reading this article ask yourself this question, Is the 
Bible the absolute truth of God: I certainly hope your answer was yes. 

There has been confusion, and doubt in which church is ngnu we have
thcansweris we but read and study the word of God. •

The people in the first century had no problems m deciding which 
church was right: (Matt 16:18) Jesus says upon this rockl will build my 
rhiirch and the gates of hell shall not prevail against it); Jesus did not say 
He would build Peters, or Johns or Pauls church but his church: (Col 
1:18) says Christ is the head of the body) one body one head: (Eph 4:4) 
Paul tells us there is one body, and one spirit, even as ye are called in one 
hope of your calling (5) one Lord, one faith, one baptism (6) one God and 
Father of all who is above all, and through all, and in you all.

So which is right the one that does the will of the Father, according to 
his doctrine, not mans doctrine, or opinions.

(Acts 4:12) Neither is there salvation is any other; for there is none 
other name under Heaven given among men whereby we must be saved: 
The Church is the called out from the world, that does God's will there 
are not many heads just one, if Christ is not the head and authority of a 
church it is not the church he built or purchased with his blood: Acts 
4:12 tells us that man can not save us neither can any doctrine of man. If 
the Bible is the absolute truth of God and it is we can know which one is

' If you want to know more about the church Christ built please call me 
at 915-348-3222 or drop a note or postcard to Rt. I Box 1 Santa Anna, 
Texas.

Buna Baucom 
Tells Of Recent 
Travels

By: Buna Baucom 
On June 3, Theresa Baucom came 

to Santa Anna to the home of her 
mother. Buna Baucom. One June 
4, they left for Avon, Colorado to 
attend the Baucom Family Reunion 
to be held at Cristi Lodge in Avon, 
Colorado.

We spent the first night in 
Raton, New Mexico. The next day 
we took Loop 12 around Trinidad, 
Colorado to view the stone walls 
that arc on Loop 12. These walls 
stand out away from the mountains 
and almost look manmade but are a 
natural rock formation. They go all 
thru the Rockies sometimes show
ing and sometimes hidden.

We then drove on to Avon where 
we met other family members.

Those attending were Patsy 
Baucom Jones and husband, Leon 
of Runaway Bay, Texas; son, Mike 
and Diana Jones, Shaun, Candace, 
Ryan and Brittney, daughter, Brenda 
Jones Baker and husband, Travis, 
Travis Lee and Austin, o f Ada, 
Oklahoma, and son, Chuck and 
Jerry and Jerry's mother, Mrs. 
Hatridge, Theresa Baucom, Mack 
and Hilda Baucom of Hurst, daugh
ter, Deidre and Carl Baucom, 
Brittni, Taylor and Alexandria from 

- Bullard, Texas, son, Dairen and 
'Susan, Tyler, Lauren, Ryan and 
Stephanie of North Richland Hills, 
daughter, Donna Walters and chil
dren Byron and Derrie and daughter, 
Debbie and Richard Austin and 
baby Claton of Hurst, George and 
Lucy Baucom of Fountain Valley, 
California and daughter, Leslie 
Mayne and children, Jared, Jacob 
and Jeremy from Castledale, Utah, 
Maxine Baucom and Billy Morgan 
of Midlothian, Texas, Brian and 
Glenda Baucom of Santa Fe, Texas, 
daughter, Tina and Glenn Shemik 
and Aaron of Kennedale, Texas, and 
son, Kevin o f Houston and Buna 
Baucom.

Besides sightseeing other activi
ties enjoyed were rafting, horseback 
riding, skiing, golfing and swim
ming. A good time was had by all 
but am sure everyone was glad to 
get home. I certainly was. The 
Santa Anna Mountains looked good 
to us although we had had a whole 
week of the beauty of the Rockies.

On May 13 Buna Baucom drove 
to Kennedale, Texas to visit with 
her granddaughter, Tina Shemik and 
husband, Glenn and baby Aaron. 
On May 14 Tina, Aaron and Buna 
drove to Santa Fe, Texas to the 
home of Brian and Glenda Baucom 
for a weekend visit. On Sunday the 
16th, all drove to Houston where 
they attended the graduation of 
Brian's and Glenda's son, Kevin 
from the Houston University Law 
School. Kevin is Tina's brother 
and grandson of Buna Baucom.

■Tuesday, Tina, Aaron and Buna re
turned to Kennedale. While in the 
area, Buna visited with daughter, 
Maxine and Billy Morgan o f  
Midlothian and Barbara and Larry 
Osborne o f Arlington returning 
home at the end of the week.

Birthdays
&

Anniversaries

JUNE 24 
Margot Rutherford 
Edith Dodson 
Michael Donham
JUNE 25
Mr&Mrs Bobby Pritchard* 
Casey Herring 
Tommy Snipes 
Daisy Buse
Mr&Mrs Derriel Wamock* 
Mr&Mrs Donald Strickland*
JUNE 26 
Magon Rutherford 
Kenneth Bowker 
Melissa Stanislaw Duquette
JUNE 27
James L?e Wristin
Don Eubank
Eddie Hartman
Mr&Mrs Junior Vasquez* ,

JUNE 28
Mir&MrsEO Rider* 
Mr&Mrs Elgean Harris* 
JUNE 29 '
Freddie Dodson /
Ruth Dodson 
Mr&MrsRoy Keeney*
JUNE 30 
Heather Hicks 
Lee Ann Musick 
Jenny Benton Blizzard 
Armando Mata Sr.

■Stork
R e p o r t

Tom and Megan Hipsher of 
Brownwood announce the birth of a 
daughter, Mary Kaitlyn, at 10:20 
a.m., May 26,1993, at Brownwood 
Regional Medical Center. She 
weighed 8 lbs. 2 oz and measured 
22 inches at birth.

Grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. 
Edwin Hipsher o f Santa Anna and 
the late Janice Perkins Hispher and 
Margaret Rogers of Garland. Great- 
grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. 
T ruett H ipsher o f Coleman, 
Maijorie Groswich of Houston and 
Frances Peikins of Brownwood.

Stearns, Bill and Melinda Stearns, 
Missy and Curtiss Holt, Amy 
Brown, Scottie and Grady James, 
all of from Fort Worth; Billie and 
Darwin Lovelady, Randall, Roqda, 
Stephanie, Melanie and Alicia, Bob 
and Margene Stearns and Doris 
Stearns, all of Brownwood; Juanita 
Henry and Eleana Jamerson, Kemp; 
and Johnnie and Dick Deal, 
Rockwood.

Twenty five met at Underwood's 
in Brownwood for dinner Saturday 
night.

It was decided to have the reunion 
next year on the second Sunday in 
June because of a conflict with sev
eral other reunions. A donation 
was received and sent to the 
Rockwood Community Center and 
one for the Rockwood Cemetery.

SPECIAL!
Dentures $495 Per Set 

* *
Offer Good With Ad'

Gary M. Easley D.D.S.
915-356-5263 Comanche, Texas 800-452-1924

Dental Implants, Snap on Dentures* Soft Lines
** Prices may vary with additional o r  different materials 

■______ techniques u sed  o r individual needs of patien t



%  C> and Tat'Smith feted  With 
Surprise Anniversary Tarty

f jm ta A n n a  News, Thursday, June 2ArJ9.93— .F.agsLJ.

A surprise party to honor R. C. 
and Pat Smith on their 40th an
niversary was hosted by their chil
dren, Robbie and Vicki Drake, of 
Brazoria; Dick and Karen Smith of 
Wimberly; and Jimmy, and Lori 
Kemcs of Lampasas on* Saturday, 
June 19 at the Presbyterian Church 
Fellowship Hall.

Decorations were done ini the 
original wedding colors of orchid, 
blue and pink. The register featured 
the Bible carried by Pat a t . her 
wedding and a replica of, her original 
bridal bouquet. Vicki Drake 
designed the flower arrangement for 
the register. Granddaughter Dana 
Smith was in charge of registering 
guests.

Pictures and albums w^rc OnDis
play for the guests to view.

A large cascade of fresh fruit was 
the centerpiece for the refreshment' 
table arranged by Ricky Jones. A 
large fresh flower arrangement was 
also on the table.

Family photographs and favorite 
songs <of the couple were used by 
Vicki to create a memory filled 
video.

Special .guests were Ginger 
Gilbert of Livermore, California 
who was Pat's maid of honor and 
Mid Howard of Powhatan, 
Arkansas. .They are both sisters of 

. the bride. ,
, Letters were read from friends 
who were unable to attend.

R. C. and Pat Smith were mar
ried on June 21, 1953 at the First 
Presbyterian Church in Livermore, 
California.

Ou( of town guests for the 
surprise party were Mr. and Mrs. 
Jerry Jones, Breckenridge; Mr. and 
Mrs. Cliff Vandeventer, Burnet; 
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Coffey, 
Abilene; Mrs. Betty Bowers, 
Weatherford; Mr. and Mrs. Jack 
Blankenship, League City; and Mr.

’ and Mrs. Charles Wetsel, Cisco.

*1he %. V, Takers Tlan Celebration
The family of Mr. and Mrs. R. V. Baker request the pleasure of 

your company at an Open House to celebrate their fiftieth wedding 
anniversary on Saturday, June 26,1993, from two to five o'clock 
in the afternoon at the Bangs Community Center, 406 East 
Spencer, Bangs, Texas. All relatives and friends are invited to 
attend.

Solve Summer Boredom With Reading
from any book the child has read. 
Storytelling allows the use of lan
guage and imagination.

Take a family trip to the super
market for purchasing magazine of 
their choice. These could be used 
as rewards for some house or yard 
work. By making the trip a family 
outing, children are encouraged to 
browse the variety of magazines and 
may become interested in new and 
different topics.

Another family trip could be the 
local library. Going together to get 
library cards and becoming familiar 
with the library encourages children 
to model their parent's behavior.

Make sure children Have a special 
place in their bedroom for library 
and personal books,. . Tjjijp.j gives

added value to ’ those Special 
books". It also helps keep mack of 
those library books.

If the child is asking to stay up 
later at bedtime, be positive and say 
"Sure, you can stay. np for 
awhile...if you read.,',', It;,j§ impor
tant that the bedrpoin anij reading 
area has adequate lighting for read
ing. A 100 watt bulb is the most 
common recommendation!

Use children's questiohs and natu
ral curiosity to encourage reading. 
Rather than answering questions 
like "what is a turbo charger," try 
to find the answer in print and let 
the child read the description.

Use television series of mini
series based bon books as a spring 
board for reading. If the child en
joyed the show, suggest getting the 
book or one on the same subject. 
If the family is planning a  vacation, 
get pamphlets and tourist informa
tion about the location. Put the 
child in charge of being the tour 
guide. From reading the brochures, 
the child can tell the family about 
the vacation interest points.

Most of all, remember, summer 
reading is an adventure and escape 
from boredom. Share that adven
ture with your children.

If you are interested in improving 
parenting skills, the County 
Extension Office in the courthouse . 
has good information available at 
no charge. Call or come by the of
fice to see Carol Katzer, County 
Extension Agent-Home Economics, 
for more information at 625-4519.

Stendricks Tc? Wed Tickeriny
Michele Hendricks and James 

(J.J.) Pickering, Jr. wish to an
nounce their approaching marriage. 
They will exchange vows in 
Coleman on June 26 at 2:00 p.m.

The parents o f the bride are 
Rebecca Gough of Levelland, Texas 
and William Hendricks of Kermit. 
Her grandparents are Jim and 
Sharon Schwartz of Coleman, Lea 
Sparger of Brownwood and Paul and 
Joyce Hendricks of Hobbs, New

Mexico.
Parents of the groom are Gail 

Sanders of Santa Anna and James 
Pickering of Grand Praire. 
Grandfathers of the groom are 
Furman Sanders of Santa Anna and 
James Pickering of Eight Miles, 
Alabama,.

The couple are employed at the 
Shoppin Basket in Coleman and 
will live in Santa Anna.

By: Carol Katzer, CEA-HJE.
As summer time approaches, par

ents will be faced with the age old 
"I'm bored!" statement from their 
children. One suggestion is "Why 
don't you read something?" 
Although this is a good idea, it is 
usually not enough to produce re
sults. Parents may have to do a lit
tle work to get children to read. 
The reward for the effort is more 
than just filling a few empty hours. 
Summer reading may introduce 
children to a new way of enjoying 
life and give a boost to their educa
tion. What are some ways parents 
can encourage their child to read?

Practice what you preach. Let 
your child see you reading. 
Children will see by your actions 
that reading is im portant. 
Remember that action speaks louder 
than words. An enjoyable introduc
tion to reading is reading aloud. 
Choose a "good time" io share a 
book. Extend the text by asking 
questions about how the story or 
characters make the child feel. 1

Establish a family custom of sto
rytelling. Stories may be borrowed

The Way 
We Were

H O L T ’ Sv u w  Y

G R O C E R Y » D E L l

Weekly Specials
Parade
Paper Towels 390
Better Value
Macaroni &Cheese

5 /1 .0 0
Casserole
Pinto Beans-2 lbs. 890 

Gold Medal
Flour-5 lbs. $ 1 .3 9

Vlasto-32oz
Hamburger Dills $ 1 .2 9

Better Value
Bleach-1 gal. 8 9 0

Oscar Mayer
Cotto Salami-8 oz. $ 1 . 4 9

Oscar Mayer 
Chopped Ham-8 oz.

$ 1 .2 9

Colby Longhorn 
jonCheese-10 ozHalfmoon

$ 1 .5 9

Parade
Intensive Lotion-15 oz.

$ 1 .4 9

JUNE 20,1963
A 14-year-old Latin-American 

youth admitted taking $44.50 from 
the home of Mr. and Mrs. T. L. 
Murray on Monday of last week., ,

A program at the New Hope 
Baptist Church Sunday will install 
their new pastor, the Rev. C. J. 
Rigmaiden.

Among members of the Santa 
Anna Volunteer Fire Department 
receiving service pins from the City 
of Santa Anna at the annual 
Firem an's Barbeque Monday 
evening wre A. D. Pettit, 25 years 
and W. B. (Bill) Griffin and C. W. 
Stephenson, 20years each.

Mrs. Beth Manning, resigned her 
position with the Santa Anna 
School system for a position in 
Odessa.

Miss Mary Leverett of Coleman 
was elected by the Santa Anna 
School Board to each English and 
Spanish in the high school for the 
next year.

Glenn W. Gilbreath and Cullen 
N. Perry represented Santa Anna at 
the West Texas Utilities Third 
A nnual N u clear S cience 
Symposium at the University of 
Texas.

Robert Lynn Puckett suffered a 
skull fracture when struck by the 
engine of a freight train Monday.

Citizens of this area are in for 
some good entertainment Saturday 
night, June 22 when the Santa 
Anna Dragons meet the Coleman 
Old Timers in a baseball game.

Our five-digit ZIP Code ■ is 
76878. This will go into effective 
July 1.

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Holt 
announce the birth of a son, 
Rodney Alan born June 8 in a 
Brownwood hospital.

Miss Chrystene Carpenter, bride 
elect of John Downs, was honored 
with a gift tea in the Educational 
Building of the First Methodist 
Church, Saturday, June 15.

Grandson Of 
L.ocals Receives 
Honors In Art

Troy Ryan Preece, son of Mr. 
ant} jMrs.,Terrence Preece,graduated 
from^Riverview High School in 
(Dakmont, Pennsylvania recently.

He received honors as outstanding 
senior in the field of art. He will 
be attending Edinboro University in 
the fall majoring in art education.

Troy is the grandson of Elvis and 
Reba Cozart and great-grandson of 
Ilene Haynes.

4-H County Camp
Reservations
Reminder

By: Marty Gibbs, CEA-AG 
Coleman County 4-H’ers are re

minded to turn in their county camp 
reservations by Friday, June 25. 
This year's camp will be held at 
Hords Creek Lake on July 8 and 9 
along with Callahan County. 
Swimming, games, recreation and 
much more is planned. Cost for 
the camp will be $20.00 which in
cludes lodging, meals, T-shirt and, 
activities.

Registration forms were included 
in your June 4-H Newsletter; how
ever, if  you need one, come by the
County Extension Office (County 
Courthouse 625-4519) we have ex
tras. '

Remember-June 25. Let us hear 
from you!

A real patriot is the fellow who gets a parking ticket and 
rejojees that the system works.

-Bill Vaughan

For those of you who have 
problems with your T.V. cable, 
you can call an 800 number. , The 
number is 1-800-527-2576.

The cable company needs to 
know ,if you are having trouble so 
that it can be corrected.

Edwin Hipsher 
Santa Anna, Texas

WALKER
FUNERAL HOME

Pre-Arranged
Funerals

Phone 625-4103
Coleman, Texas

COUNTYW IDE INSURANCE 
AGENCY

PAUL SKEL TON—A GENT

•  HOMEOWNERS
o  Workers: co m pen sat io n

•  FIRE
•  AUTO
•  UFE& HEALTH INSURANCE
•  LIABILITY
•  BONDS

I fit's Insurable........... We'll Insure It

TRY AN ALTERNATIVE!
Tax Inferred A nnuity Available for 

IRA'Rollover or Regular Savings

6.25% *Guaranteed One Year
GUARANTEED P R IN C IP A L* INTER EST RATE

NO F£ES! NO SALES CHARGESl
Call bow fo r  more information

1-8QQ-283-9118
'806-794-5317

C h a r le s  B e n g e
I  ‘ Include dlsbtosure'statement about

Uu£gljedb£^ourMmgan^

Recognizing Those Who Have 
Helped Shape Local History

Mr. and Mrs. N.C. Watson

Then
If you want to spend some time 

listening to interesting stories of 
the old west and happenings around 
these parts in days gone past, you 
need to make a visit to N. C. 
Watson and his wife Dorothy Mac.

"Nap's" hobby is reading, but he 
doesn't waste his time reading just 
anything. He says he reads to learn, 
not to just pass the time away. His 
favorites are true stories of the old 
west and related subjects. He also 
searches for knowledge about these 
subjects by talking to others who 
have the same interest as he. Nap 
has also made a lifetime study of 
reading "rock signs" and finds 
much interesting information from 
that activity.

Local history is also especially 
important to him, but one of the 
favorite tales he likes to relate is an 
incident that happened at 
Pittsburgh, Texas back in the 
Bonnie and Clyde era. In fact, he 
says he thinks he sold the infamous 
couple the last bill of groceries 
they ever purchased. He was 
working at an A & P Grocery when 
"this little short guy wearing a 
long billed cap came in to shop 
after parking his 1933 Ford." Nap 
had spent a long time in the 
hospital recuperating from a 
serious burn and during that time 
had read many articles and seen 
many pictures of Bonnie Parker and 
Clyde Barrow. He recognized this 
man in the store as the notorious 
Clyde but didn't let on that he 
thought he knew who he was. The 
man purchased large quantities of 
food stuffs as if storing up for a 
long period. As. they were loading 
the groceries in the car. Nap 
noticed that the back seat had been 
removed and a large box built into . 
its place. This, figured Nap, was 
where the couple kept their arsenal 
stored. Bonnie and Clyde were 
ambushed ahd killed by the law a 
short time later-just over the line 
into Louisiana where they were 
believed to have been "holing up".

Napoleon Carlton Watson was

And Now

born and raised in this area, the son 
of the late Booker and Lottie

Watson who came to Coleman 
County in 1903. He graduated from 
Santa Anna High School.

Dorothy Mae Hull, is the 
daughter of the late Arch and Bertie 
Hull who came to Santa Anna from 
Coryell County when the

government gobbled up their land 
for the building of Fort Hood, 
during World War II.

The couple met in Santa Anna on 
a blind date. They were married 
August 31, 1942. They are the 
parents of one son, Carlton, who 
with his wife Irma, lives between 
Baird and Clyde and is associated 
with a truck dealer in Abilene.

The Watsons were m the turkey 
and chicken raising business for 
many years and Nap later worked at 
Loadcraft in Brady, retiring from 
there several years ago. They keep 
busy now raising sheep on family 
land near the Shields community 
and on acreage near their home on 
the outskirts of Santa Anna.

When asked about her hobby, 
Dorothy replied, "Anything I can 
do outside. I love to be in the out of 
doors.'-'1 ■She also stays busy with 
various activities o f First 
Methodist Church where they are 
members.

Courtesy O f

Santa Anna 
National Bank

1 -1 0 x 1 3
(Wall Photo)

1- 8 x 1 0
2 - 5x7  
2 - 3x5

1 6 - King Size Wallets 
8 -  Regular Size Wallets

30
Color

Photos

99* Deposit 
$11.00 Due at 

Pick up
(plus tax)

$11"WE USE
KODAK PAPER

PHILLIPS DRUG 
608 WALLIS 
SANTA ANNA, TX

Group charge 
99* per person

THURSDAY, JULY 8 
(One Day Only) FOR CREAVVE COLOR PORTRAITS
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By Billie Gay Abernathy

Texas To The British Isles

Texas Education Goes
Around The W orld These 

D ays
"Gig 'em Aggies" may soon be a 

new term in the Russian language.
And it's possible, but unlikely, 

that when the Kingdom of Morocco 
opens its first American-style insti
tution of higher education this Fall, 
students will adopt "The Eyes of 
Texas" as their hymn to alma 
mater.

Meanwhile, if the 32 attorneys— 
16 from the U.S. and Mexico—who 
recently completed a course at San 
Antonio's St. Mary's University de
cide to sing about it, their choice 
will probably be "Hands Across the 
Border."

Athletic cheers and music aside, 
Texas colleges and universities, 
both public and private, are attract
ing international attention. These 
are but three examples of how 
they're expanding their influence in 
innovative ways around the world.

Take Texas A&M University's 
new Center for Russian Petroleum 
Studies. Its mission is to help the 
former Union of Soviet Socialist 
Republics get its oil and gas indus
try producing at top capacity again. 
If it succeeds as planned, the econ
omy of both nations will benefit.

This unusual challenge to Aggie 
petroleum engineers began last 
year. The Russian oil industry was 
in trouble. Plagued by a lack of 
funds for development and mainte
nance, petroleum production in the 
former Soviet Union plummeted. 
This concerned Global Natural 
Resources of Houston, whose sub
sidiary operates some oil fields in 
Tartarstan as a joint venture with 
Tatneft, a Soviet producer. 
Managing the project is Tatex, a 
Russian group. Both the Russians 
and their American partners were 
aware that they need help, and 
Texas A&M already was name 
known in Central Russia. In 1991, 
Aggie veterinarians and agricultural 
scientists had been enlisted to im
prove food production in Tartarstan. 
If the Texans could lend if helping 
hand in farming, why not in 
petroleum, too? ' > «  v,.

•JUl.iM ’
W ith an in itial g r a i i t '- o f  

$385,430, the Aggies founded the 
Center for Russian Petroleum. 
Studies. The resulting petroleum 
engineering contract signed/by 
A&M with Tatex made history. 'It 
was the first U.S.-Russian enter
prise licensed to conduct a for-profit 
energy business in the former 
Soviet Union.

A&M officials believe theirs is 
the only university-based center set 
up to give the Russians advice and 
counsel in oil and gas reservoir 
management.

While the Aggies were busy with 
the Russian project, the Texas 
International Education Consortium 
turned its attention to Morocco. 
TIEC is made up of 27 state-sup
ported colleges and universities, in
cluding A&M.

Morocco, a former French 
colony, has 13 universities, all 
modeled after those in France. This 
14th institution will have English 
as its language of instruction and 
will use the principles of the 
American educational system as its 
framework. And because of its 
sponsoring institutions, it will 
have more than just a touch of 
Texas.

Texas began looking toward ways 
it could aid education elsewhere in

1958. TIEC was organized infor
mally that year. Later it was incor
porated to develop, coordinate and 
implement international education 
projects on behalf of its affiliated 
institutions.

While the Aggies were busy in 
Russia and the TIEC consortium 
was helping to build the new uni
versity at Al-Akhawayn, a 
Moroccan resort city, St. Mary's 
University, a major Catholic insti
tution in San Antonio, turned its 
attention to Mexico.

In anticipation of increased busi
ness ties between the U. S. and 
Mexico because of the proposed 
North American Free Trade 
Agreement, St. Mary’s School of 
Law decided to train lawyers in 
cross-border transactions. It offered 
the three-semester program jointly 
with the University of Monterrey.

Beginning last September, the 32 
lawyers— 16 from each country— 
met three days a month and will 
continue over three semesters. The 
course is taught in English because 
that is the main language of inter
national business. Enrolling in the 
course were lawyers from 
Monterrey, Saltillo, Guadalajara, 
Austin, San Antonio, Houston, 
Dallas, Coipus Christi, Pearsall and 
Washington, D. C.

As Professor Wayne Fagan, who 
teaches the course, said: "We are 
the living vision of the North 
American Free Trade Agreement."

Mexico, Morocco, Russia! The 
influence of Texas education is cir
cling the globe these days. 

* * * * *
A N E W  W AY T O  

R E S O L V E  D I S P U T E S -
Providing a way for state agencies 
to resolve disputes without going 
to court is a new service of the Law 
School at The University of Texas 
at Austin.

Sponsors believe it not only will 
save attorney fees for taxpayers, but 
that it also will be a speedier and 
more user-friendly way to solve 
many problems. Courts and admin
istrative agencies today are so 
bogged down with dockets that it 
can be years before h dispute geis to 
a trial or a hearing.! r / ,

U Ts Center,for Public Policy 
Dispute Resolution is intended to 
take the process of settling many 
aigujijftfjtsout p(,the courtropm and 
into the clasrioom.

Both Lt. Gov. Bob Bullock and 
Attorney General Dan Morales have 
endorsed the establishment of the 
Center.

' * * * * *
THE VOICE OF TEXAS-- 

Only one Texans serves on the 
President's Task Force on National 
Health Care Reform.

He is Dr. Giro V. Sumaya, asso
ciate dean of the Medical School at 
the University of Texas Health 
Science Center at San Antonio.

A Brownsville native. Dr. 
Symaya joined the San Antonio 
medical school in 1976. He is also 
director of the South Texas Health
Research Center, a state-funded pro
ject to improve health conditions 
along the Texas-Mexico border. 

* * * * *
FRESH  A P P R O A C H -F o r 

the first time ever, carrots are wel
come additions to the menu in stu
dent dining halls at Texas A&M.

That's because they're now avail
able in maroon instead of orange.

Heretofore the vegetable has been 
all but banned because of its color.

ALL INSURANCE AGENCY
948 Early Blvd. • P.O. Box 3039 

Early, TX 76801

★  L O W E S T  P R IC E S  O N  *
H O M E O W N E R S  —  A U T O  

F A R M  &  R A N C H  —  B O A T S
F R E E  C A L L  

1-800-347-6550

SHARE YOUR AMERICA 
WITH THEIR WORLD!
‘The walls must come down!" 

Become a host family.
American Intercultural 

StudentExchange
A non-profit tax exempt educational Foundation

C A L L
KATHY

Day: 817-467-4619 
Eve: 817-275-2677 

or
1 -8 0 0 - S IB L IN G

YOU provide a bed, 
food, love 
STUDENT has 
Insurance, spending 
a culture to share.
Unpltcod 
studtnta of 31 
eotmtriu ugorty mnftthett 

tor nut
Andre

from
Norway

Everyone is invited to come and 
enjoy toe fellowship and commu
nity salad supper on Saturday, june 
26 at 6:30 at the community center. 
Bring your favorite dish and enjoy.

Weekend visitors with. Claudia 
Rutherford were Jennifer Rutherford 
and Bob Rutherford. ’Enjoying 
Sunday lunch witii Claudia and 
Jennifer were Jimmie Gail Hafner 
and Julie, Billie Gay Abcmathyand 
Tony and Mark Yancy. Mark 
Rutherford o f visited on Sunday 
morning.

Robert and Dixie Perry, of 
Louisiana are spending several days 
this week with Dick and Johnnie 
Deal. They will be helping Dick 
and Johnnie celebrate 68 years of 
marriage on Thursday, June 24 as 
this day is also the Penry's wcdiling 
anniversary also. 'John*Richard 
Deal visited with his parents on 
Sunday. Dick and Johnnie visited 
in Coleman with Norene Winstead 
during the week.

Joe Ed, Ruth Ann and Nathan 
Wise and Hank, Darla, Hunter and 
Hayden were Sunday lunch visitors 
with Faye Wise. Mark Wise and 
children Adrian and Trevor of 
Tucson, Arizona have returned 
home after spending many days vis
iting with Faye. Doug and Billie 
Mae Scrader of Lohn visited during 
the week.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Bryan enjoyed 
visited on Tuesday from Mr. and 
Mrs. Bryan Hodges of Abilene and 
Mr. and Mrs. Royce Mclver. On

Rockwood
Cemetery
Memorials

Friday, Pat Greener, Judy Bryan and 
Serena Hendrix arrived for a week
end visit and to celebrate Father's 
Day with Bill and Sadie. It was 
good to hear, that Bill is improving 
after several days slay in the hospi
tal in Son Angelo.

Weekday visitors with Colcta 
Pearson have been Claudia 
Rutherford and Sandra Wilson.
Joyce Mueller and daughter-in-law 
Marcie visited with Coleta on 
Saturday. Coleta visited in the 
home of Blake and Wilma WiUiams 
and with their guest Carolyn 
Williams and Ruth McGill.

Elec and Rose Cooper were in 
Brady on Sunday for a Father's Day 
lunch hosted by Denny and Louise 
Densman. They also enjoyed see
ing their granddaughter Dorinda 
Densman of San Angelo.

Beth and Charles Sheffield of 
Gatesville were weekend visitors of 
Jack and Skeeta Cooper. Montie 
Sheffield of Austin visited during 
the weekend and are spending more 
days this week with his grandpar
ents. Sunday afternoon visitors 
with the Coopers were Bill and 
Sadie Bryan, Elec and Rose Cooper 
and Denver Ellis.

Minnie Bray accompanied Bill 
and. Sadie Bryan to Brownwood on 
Thursday. She visited with Kim 
Bloom in San Angelo on Friday 
and was a guest of Mack and Patsy 
H am bright in Coleman on 
Saturday.

Jr. and NeU Bnisenhan entertained 
the ir granddaughter Ashley 
Brusenhan for three days this week. 
Mr.- and Mrs. Baily Hull and 
Freddie Polk visited on Thursday 
with the Brusenhans. Elec and 
Rose Cooper visited on Monday.

Visiting with Vivian Steward 
over the weekend were Joyce and 
Marcie Mueller.

Rockwood 
Community Center 
Donations

R ecent donations to the . 
Rockwood Community Center have 
been received as follows:

In memory of Joe Wise from 
D o ro thy  M arie W illiam s 
Richardson and Marjorie King 
Harden;

In memory o f Barney Williams

The Rockwood Cemetery has re
ceived the following memorials be
tween January 1, 1993 and June 15,
1993:

In memory of Ann Ellis from 
Mr. and Mrs. L. Brusenhan; Jr. and 
Mr. and Mrs. Hilaiy Rutherford and 
Rocky;

In memory o f Ada, Beatrice and 
K. J. from R. L. Bnisenhan family;

In memory of Joe W. Wise from 
Mr. and Mrs. L. Brusenhan, Jr.,
Mr. and Mrs. Hilary Rutherford and 
Rocky, Mrs. Frankie McCarthy,
Mrs. Mary Alice Allen, Mrs. C. R.
(Qiez) Lowe, - = Mrs. Dorothy ,
Dillingham, Mrs>j: Dojis §teprns, , from Mr. and Mrs. Jake McCreary; 
Mr. Max Box and Mona, Mrs. .and
Denice McElrath, Mrs. Charlotte 
Mosley, Mr. and Mrs. Doyle 
Evans, Mr. and Mrs. Marshall 
Campbell and Mr. and Mrs. Billy 
Man ess; .

In memory of Bobbie Deal from 
Mr. and Mrs. L. Brusenhan, Jr., 
Mrs. Leno Siler, Mr. and Mrs. 
Billy Maness, Johnnie and Dale 
Siemering, Lois Wallace; ;

In memory of Barney Williams 
from Billie Weatherby, Mr. and 
Mrs. L. Brusenhan, Jr., and Mr, 
William McGill;

In memory of Geneva Steward 
from Mr. and Mrs. L. Bnisenhan, 
Jr., Mr. and Mrs. M. E. Campbell, 
Mr. and Mrs. Doyle Stanford, Mrs. 
Denice Blair McElrath, Mr. and 
Mrs. Billy Maness, Mrs. Doris 
Stearns, Mrs. Lola Bell McShan, 
Mrs. Frankie McCarthy, and Mrs. 
Mary Alice Allen; and

donations to the the general fund 
have been received from Mr. and 
Mrs. Hermon Estes, Mis. Louise 
M cClellan, M rs. Agnes O. 
Lovelady, Mrs. Irma McCreary and 
Mr. and Mrs. John Brooks.

Self-respecting Aggies disdain any
thing orange or white—the hues of 
University of Texas sports teams.

This concerned Dr. Leopard Pike, 
director o f the A&M Vegetable 
Improvement Center. Three years 
ago,. Dr. Pike—world famous for 
breeding new and better vegetables- 
-took on the carrot as a project.

• In memory of Geneva Steward 
’ from Mr. and Mrs. Jake McCreary,

Mrs. Alice AUen and Mrs. Frankie 
McCarthy.

Rodeo Clown For 
Coleman Rodeo 
From Wimberley

‘Brother Taylor’ is from the 
; beautiful hill country of Wimberley, 
Texas and he has performed 
throughout most of the United 

^States and Mexico. He has had the 
honor of being chose to work 16 

.different rodeo finals, a t Intema- 
■ tional, National and State levels. He 
‘is skilled in both 'rodeo enter
tainment and promotion.

' Born into a rodeo family, Brother 
Taylor’s father was a member of 
the Cowboy’s Turtle Association. 
Brother has competed in bull rid
ing, bronc riding, calf roping and 
steer wrestling. He has worked as a 
rodeo clown and bullfighter for the 
past 26 years.

Not only is Brother one of the 
funniest barrelmen in the business, 
he presents many different special
ty acts. His four dogs; Blutus,

Yoda, Jay bo Cottontop and Otay 
, Spanky, work in a  variety of crowd
pleasing acts. They amuse and 
delight fans in their Super Hero 
outfits while capturing the Balloon 
Bandit; dressed as a ferocious 

1 killer lion in Brother’s Frank Buck 
' routine; as a  silver-horned bull 

outwitting the clown in a colorful
A fter36 months of experiment-. Mexican Matador Act; or as a 

ingv he finally was able to cross mischievious skunk attacking a 
purple-tinted carrots from Brazil ', government trapper, 
with the burnt orange variety s o ; Featured in other acts are Foxy, 
dear to University o f Tfexas fans./ Brother’s mount for his comedy 
The result was a red that closely re- ■' trick riding; and Arbo, a highly

trained miniature mule starring in 
a delightful comedy skit.

Brother’s acts are family orient
ed and keep all ages entertained. 
The impressive variety insures a  
smooth-running and highly enter
taining rodeo.

sembles the true Aggie maroon. 
* * • * * .

T H E CHANGING TIMES-*
The annual practice of kicking off 
the Texas-OU football , weekend 
with carousing in downtown Dallas 
mover. •

City officials say they've had v 
enough of the informal pep rallies 
and raucous celebrating. For years,, ,  
thousands o f sports fans have ' 
clogged Commerce Street. When 
they arrive for ,the game this 
October, they'll find the street's 
sidewalks barricaded and the signal 
lights adjusted to the constant 
green.

Police believe this will keep the 
traffic moving and prevent crowds 
from blocking sidewalks for im
promptu pep rallies.

By David & Margaret Kaithauser
E dito r's Note: David and

Margaret Karthauser are sharing 
the account o f  another o f their 
worldly travels in search o f family 
roots. The couple resides in Fort 
Worth but also have a home in 
Santa Anna and are active in local 
affairs. Margaret is a native o f our 
community.

********

We spent the night at Scurdy's 
Inn, the closest thing to a hotel on 
our whole trip. The rain that we 
had encountered during the day 
stopped but the wind was very blus
tery and made it difficult to walk 
from Scurdy's to the Old Brewhouse 
Inn where we wanted to eat our 
evening meal. The wind was blow
ing so hard that the main door was 
locked and we had to enter by a 
back door. The food was fantastic.
Martha had Haggis and Neeps again 
David had Smokies (a smoked her
ring delicacy from Arbroath) and 
Margaret had salmon. Each of us 
(as was our usual custom) sampled 
the other dishes. All were very 
good but the Smokies were very 
unusual and delicious. After dinner, 
with the wind somewhat calmer, we 
made our way back to Scurdy's Inn.
After breakfast the next morning we 
drove to Halliburton. It is a manu
facturing plant at the edge of 
Arbroath. David had been working 
with these people by long distance 
for over two years. The main pur
pose of the visit was to meet the 
people and put a face with a name.
We had a very enjoyable time and 
had a VIP tour of the facility. At 
lunch time, we went to a nearby 
Inn and had lunch with the 
Halliburton people. The Scottish 
IBM representative was also in
cluded in our party. It was at this 
lunch over a "Smoky Pot" (smoked 
heiring in a thick cheese soup) that 
we were informed that David's 
smokies from dinner the night be
fore was the proper choice since 
you can get Haggis and Salmon 
anywhere but Smokies were only in 
Arbroath. Thp Halliburton plant is 
less than 100 feet from the North 
Sea and the brisk wind blowing off 
the Sea made it difficult to walk be- 
tween the ,buildings and almost im- , Barmagachan (the McCaughan cas- 
possible tytalk. , ;; j, j tie). The castle is about five miles 

At midraftenioon after tea;, we< outside of town sitting on the 
bade,our pew.friends at Halliburton / coastal plain of the Irish Sea. 
farewell as we headed south weston,y When we anived, we quickly deter- 
our way to C astle Barmagachan,' mined that no one was a home. 
Margaret’s other grandfather, the- The weather imd; the lighting was 
late James.Lec McCaughan, ances-ji.faiirly good and we were able to take 
tral home.,,,We got about halfway/many pictures of the exterior and 
thefe fypfore evening overtook us h showed us many medals that he had 
and we found a B&B in a little.yilvi wdn in various competitions. The 
lage named Thankington. After we ii most recent one was won last year 
secured lodging for the night we for being the top piper. He had 
went to the little town and had a -played for all the crown heads of 
bowl of soup for dinner. After the Britain and had had his picture token

It is the experience like this one 
that convince us to continue going 
to Europe in the "o ff  season and 
never making reservations. I am 
sure that we would not have had 
such a wonderful experience if we 
/had made reservations in advance. 
So far, in all of our travels, we 
have not been disappointed even 
once and have felt enriched by expe
riences such as these.

After our serenade and breakfast 
which included our last porridge for 
this trip, we packed' up our car and 

i headed for Kirkcudbright, site of the 
McClellan Castle and the Castle 
Barmagachan. Wonder where I can 
buy a bagpipe?

One of the interesting things 
about Scotland is their cattle. 
There are two very interesting 
breeds that caught our attention. In 
the far north (the Highlands) is the 
breed that they call simply the 
Highland Cow. This is pronounced 
"Heelan Coo". These cows are 
short stocky, with long horns and 
very long shaggy reddish hair. 
They look like Shetland Sheep dog 
with their eyes peering out through 
the hair. We assume that Northern 
Scotland gets very cold in the win
ter as the "coos" are dressed for it. 
The other breed of cow is also bred 
for meat and is called a Belly. The 
front and back third of the cow is 
sold black and the middle third is 
bright white hence the name, 
"Bclty". The line between the 
black and the white is so regular 
that they looked painted. As thc 
"Heelan Coos" were the main cattle 
in the highlands of the North, the 
Beltys were the most common in 
the Southern part of Scotland.

Today's drive wds in a general 
southwest direction. We stayed on 
less traveled roads and were able to 
enjoy a lot more of the Scottish 
scenery. We are definitely out of 
the highlands now. We arrived in 
Kircudbright about noon. There 
were veiy few parking places around 
the Tourist Information Center. 
We went in and purchased a map, 
some postcards and some stamps. 
We also went to the bank and 
cashed travelers checks and con
verted them to English pounds. We 
drbve w est and south to

big lunch with the Halliburton 
people, and the big breakfast at 
Scurdy's, soup was about all we 
could handle.

Our hosts at the B&B was a 
wonderful couple who were delight
ful hosts and made us feel so much 
at home. They were very talented 
artists. Both painted in oils and he 
also made furniture and played the 
bagpipes. He and his son both 
played and were evidently considered 
quite good with the pipes. We no
ticed a picture on one wall of our 
host in his kilts and bagpipe next 
to the Queen Mother. When we 
asked him about the picture, he ad
mitted he did play the pipes and
we would like to learn to play the 
pipes.

with most of them. We begged 
him to play for us, so the next 
morning after breakfast, he did just 
that so the Queen Mother and the 
rest o f the royal family and the 
Karthatiser's have all been serenaded 
and had their picture taken with 
him. We really felt honored. Now 
the surrounding grounds; We went 
close to the seashore about a mile 
away and visited the church and 
graveyard. In the graveyard, we 
were able to find the McCaughan 
ammoral. We were somewhat dis
appointed that we found no one at 
home at Barmagachan but we were 
pleased at finding the ammoral.

To be continued......
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Pictured above is the McCaughan ammoral in the graveyard 
near the McCaughan Castle.

For clear Iced tea, boil the water and let It cool to room temperature before pouring it over ice 
cubes.



Deficit Reduction (Reconciliation) Bill
An Opinion Editorial -

By: Congressman Charles Stenhoim
Recently my thoughts have re- fans who think a game is over after

Santa .Anna News* Thursday* Ju ne  24, 1993=, Page. 5

I CLASSIFIED 348-3545 |
turned to Theodore Roosevelt’s elo
quent comments about the ease 
with which the critic on the side
lines can condemn the one strug
gling to make things better. Like 
Roosevelt's fighter, I figuratively 
have had my "face marred by the 
dust, sweat, and blood" of political 
battle and, again like his fighter, I 
readily acknowledge there have been 
times when 1 have come up short

the first quarter. The easiest deci
sion, for me would have been to 
"take my ball and go home" before 
(lie first quarter ended, just because 
my team had scored only twice in
stead of racking up the 42 points I 
wanted by the end of the game. 
Instead I decided that I could not 
make the irresponsible choice of re
fusing to "play ball," just standing 
on the sidelines shouting my criti-

DEADLINE TO PLACE ADS 
Tuesday, 12:00 riooh Statewide Classified 

311 Texas newspapers for
Advertising Network 

$250. Call this newspaper for details.

Real Estate Rent/Sale Help Wanted

What I would ask of my critics is cism. Greater deficits, stock and 
that they begin by making an hon- bond market upheavals, complete 
est assessment of what they arc de- government gridlock, and the eco- 
manding. , nomic stagnancy that would result

During the Memorial Day work from a four-year lame duck 
period I heard repeatedly from qon- Presidency could have been part of 
stituents who 1) want the deficit re- the price of my irresponsibility, 
duced; 2) do not want their taxes How have we already scored? 
raised; and 3) do not want to see Before supporting the reconciliation
any spending they prefer (e.g. social 
security, military bases, law en
forcement, Medicare reimburse
ments, veteran benefits, Meals of

bill, I worked with my conservative 
Democratic colleagues to achieve 
three , major changes to the 
President's package: 1) first-time

Wheels, etc.) reduced by one cent, ever limits on entitlement spend- 
The combination of the three ele- ing; 2) a hard freeze on ail discre- 
ments of that demand are so far re- tionary spending; and 3) a corn- 
moved from both political and fis- mitment from the White House that 
cal reality that I honestly know of the BTU tax would be significantly
no reasonable response.

Some Perot supporters have ar
gued that if I would only follow his 
deficit reduction plan, all would be 
well. Once it is pointed out that, 
among other things, the Perot plan 
phases in a SO-cents-a-gallon gaso
line tax, doubles the tobacco tax, 
cuts the Medicare program by $120 
billion over the next five years (60 
percent more than the amount con
tained in the House Democratic 
proposal) and Medicaid by nearly 
$60 billion, and cuts agriculture by 
$17 billion, their enthusiasm 
rapidly fades.

The people to wliom I make my 
appeal are not those whose demands 
are impossible to meet, but rather 
to those who say 1) we must reduce 
our deficit; 2) we must cut spending 
first and significantly but, if there 
is a guarantee of fairness and deficit 
reduction, we may raise taxes a 
reasonable amount; and 3) we must 
choose spending priorities rather 
than trying to fund every good idea 
(and some not-so-good ideas). To

changed and more spending cuts

would be added before the final bill 
is signed into law. These im
provements made the bill worth 
moving forward.

It is easy to say that we want to 
reduce the deficit. Despite what the 
critics may think, getting 218 
Members of the House, SI Senators 
and the President to agree on a spe
cific budget that reduces the deficit 
is much more difficult, and unless 
you can get that majority support, 
all the brilliant ideas in the world 
do no one any good. For example, 
the Republican alternative which re
lied entirely on spending cuts re
ceived only 138 votes, with nearly 
1/4 of the Republicans themselves 
voting against it. Refusing to ac
cept political reality guarantees that 
no deficit reduction will be accom
plished.

I supported the reconciliation bill 
not because I believe it is a perfect 
bill, nor the one I would write if I 
were "king". But jt was a good

FOR SALE; In Santa Anna. 60 X 12 
mobile home; large lot'w/improvements.' 

3 BDR, 2 bath. $17,500..
Call 752-6781 , sav

HOUSE FOR SALE
1108 Ava. B - 3 or 4 BR, frame house 
3-1/2 baths. ONLY $19,500. ■

3 BR ; outside storage; new roof, 
ONLY $12,500. , ;  ■

2B R 1 bath on Bowie. $8,000. .

. LIVEOAK REAL ESTATE 
COLEMAN, TEXAS, 
(915)625-4181

REDUCED TO $12,500: Nice2.BR, 
AC, heat, built-in dishwasher. Large 
lot, nice neighborhood.. Call 348-3516. 
After 5 p.m. call 785 -4246 . 
T f  ' .

NEEDED IMMEDIATELY
In Santa Anna and the surrounding 

areas. This Is a part-time position that 
requires light housekeeping and 
assisting with personal care. To be 
considered for employment call 1-800- 
580-4475,'and ask for Linda. 

GIRLING HEALTH CARE, INC.
EOE 1 2V26C

Miscellaneous
FOR SALE: Large 3‘ x 3’ x 8’ Barbecue 
grill., Needs some repair. 348-3410.
2t?Btf

LADIES KEYHOLE CROP TOPS
Prints and solids. Sleeveless. 6 new 
styles. Made is USA. $29.99. 

JOHNSON DRY GOODS 
CROSS PLAINS

Services
MOWER & TILLER

PARTS & REPAIR available at your 
WESTERN AUTO

705 WALLIS 348-37?1
i

.. ¥ .. . . . . .  "first quarter of play", for a bill
them, I say the reconciliation b # ,  w hichcould gather Majority sup- 
was a major step in the r i g h t a ^  al]owing m  d£ .
du5ctl0n; . . .  , „ l iiJcipline and control'oiler deficit

I never could have voted aye on,)s^ ndi and u  is thQlbi|„ which
reconciliation had I not been given . wi„ move us forWard' WWards 
strong, dependable guarantees that. national econ6mic<Sedurity; 
the improvements wq xnqde in the ,j ^  proud t0 have. gotten into the 
I ^ i d e ^ s f l r e ^ ;wouId be.com, legislative battle, succeeding in 
plemented.hy BTU tax changes apd , achievjng dramatic improvement* 
additional spending cuts in the next. ^ ^  ^ f ,  ,  have cohfldence i m  
step of the process. What guarantee tHe, bi„  wi„  conliljUe iHl,  
did I have that tiiose commitment?, pi^ e(f before it )* flritfiy*sjgnetf 
would be met? The guarantee,yjntoiaw  ̂ : ' >
which comes from conservative in fc  W henit came ,b m  
moderate Democrats h o ld in g th e ,tion biH> j choSe to g e trinto the 
power to kill unacceptable egisl?-, ..dust sweat fray.. 6rather ,han 
uon produced by  the conference stand on the ' idelinb as a critic.
committee as the bdl completes its Two weeks after the reconciliation 
legislative journey. Naturally, I am vote j  remain confldent ,hat help_ 
gratified that news of these changes ing t0 move legislation in a ^
is now circulating. five direction is always my proper

Those folks who have been enti- role ^  Representative of die 17th 
cal of my strategy are like football District of Texas.

State Capital Highlights— continued from page 1
was arrested at a concert at The 
Summit in Houston in 1990 for us
ing a men’s restroom to avoid long 
lines for the women’s rooms.

Richards called a sponsor of the 
bill, Sen. Gonzalo Barrientos, D- 
Austin, “my hero.”

“I thank you, and my two daugh
ters thank you, and my three grand
daughters thank you,” she said.

Richards also signed into law 
bills that:

a Allow businesses with three to 
50 employees to band together to 
buy health insurance and transfer it 
when employees change jobs.

b Provide $750,000 for the Texas 
Department of Health to establish 
a birth defects registry and help 
Mexico do the same.

b Promote alternative fuel use 
by creating the Alternative Fuels 
Conversion Council and Alterna
tive Fuel Use Fund.

b Raise from $6 to $10 a day the 
penalty for contractors on state jobs 
who fail to pay their workers the 
prevailing wage.

a Reduce medical malpractice 
suits and hold down insurance costs 
through reforms, in state medical 
malpractice law?.

Student Violence Rampant 
Nearly one in five Texas teachers 

responding to a survey released 
last week reports experiencing a 
direct threat of personal violence 
as student misbehavior in public 
schools has become rampant.

Of the 1,447 teachers surveyed 
by the Tfexas Federation of Tfeach- 
ers, more than 83 percent said stu
dent discipline and behavior prob
lems are significant both in and 
out of the classroom. More than 35 
percent said they bad a significant 
problem within their rooms.

“Wfe got some rather shocking 
responses,” said John Cole, pres
ident of the 20,000-membier TFT. 
“The bad news is that if  you are a

classroom teacher in some places, 
you run the risk of being assaulted 
in your classroom.”

Of the teachers surveyed: 
a 53 percent reported an assault 

on students;
a 20 percent reported an assault 

by a student on another student 
armed with a deadly weapon in the 
1992-93 school year; and 

b 8 percent reported an assault on 
teachers.

Gov. Connally Laid to Rest 
FOrmer Gov. John B. Connally 

was laid to rest last week in the 
State Cemetery in Austin.

Connally, a three-term governor, 
died June 15 of pulmonaiy fibro
sis in Houston’s Methodist Hos
pital after a three-week bout with 
pneumonia. He was 76.

Notables attending the funeral 
included former pre?ident Richard 
Nixon; former first lady Lady Bird 
Johnson, Treasuiy Secretary Lloyd 
Bentsen, U.S. Rep. Jake Pickle and 
the Rev. Billy Graham.

Eulogies were delivered by Mrs. 
Johnson, Rep. Pickle, Rev. Gra
ham and John B. Connally III, the 
former governor’s eldest son.

Connally was the 11th governor 
buried-in the State Cemetery. The

historic cemeteiy is the final rest
ing place of the father of Texas, 
Stephen F. Austin.

Stevens Funeral Home
Since 1899

Member By Invitation of 
National Selected Morticians

400 W est. Pecan Colem an, Tex. 
Phone (915)625-2175

PLUMBING SUPPLIES 
WESTERN AUTO

705 WALLIS 348-3771
d

Garage Sales

BACK YARD SALE: Saturday 26th; 
starts 8:30 a.m. 1003 Ave A. Quilts, 
clothing, shoes, junk— We're cleaning 
out tire attic. 2sp

GARAGE SALE: Fri. and Sat. Begins 8 
a.m. 212 Cullins in Bangs. Baby items, 
furniture, clothes, toys. M24c

GARAGE SALE: Friday, 25th.
206 Hollywood, Coleman, p

Public/Legal Notices

ACCEPTING BIDS
The City of Santa Anna is presently 
accepting bids for the purchase of a 
backhoe. For. spepification?, please 
contact Superintendent of Operations 
Derriel Warnock at 915/348-3435, 
719 Wallis Ave., Santa Anna, Tex. 
76878. Bids will be accepted until 5:00 
p.m. Tuesday, July 13,1993 and will be 
opened at the regular meeting of the 
Santa Anna City Council at 6 3 0  p.m., 
July 13,1993. 2« b

Hospital Employees 
Receive Pay Raise, 
Increased Benefits
The Board of Directors of Cole

man County Medical Center met 
Friday afternoon, June 11, 1993, in 
the hospital board room.

Dr. Orhan Oral addressed the 
board on matters concerning hospi
tal staff pay raises, benefits, etc. 
Members of the board voted to 
grant all staff, with the exception of

RN’s and LVN’s, pay raises 
amounting to 216 percent effective 
immediately and an additional 216 
percent effective October 1,1993. As 
of March 1,1994, the entire hospital 
staff, including RN’s and LVN’s, 
will receive a 5 percent pay in
crease.

The board also voted to increase 
employee benefit packages to allow 
2 additional paid holidays per year 
and 3 additional sick days per year. 
Employee health insurance plans 
were amended to cover, existing 
conditions and all riders,
CCMC has plans to hire a Physi

cians' Assistant in the near future..
The next scheduled meeting of 

the board is planned for. Monday, 
June 21st. . . .

MENSWALKING SHORTS
Pull on style. 2 pockets. 100% cotton. 

Charcoal, grape, teal, orange and blue. 
Made in USA. SML&XL. $9.99. 

JOHNSON DRY GOODS 
CROSS PLAINS

POT BELLY PIGS for sale. 8 weeks 
old. Make excellent pets. Call after 7 
p.m.
348-9186 F23/26C

HOME GROWN TOMATOES
For sale at 65c per lb. South of 
overpass at Jim Ellerbe place. 24/26

Autos/Trucks
AUTO PARTS: Everything for the- , 

"do it yourself mechanic." 
WESTERN AUTO

705 WALLIS 348-3771
1

REED MEMORIAL 
!.CO. LIMITED “

1 ■bbhhbbmbbbbebse&sbsbbbssbH1 ~

Monuments of Distinction 
F t Worth Hwy. Brownwood, TX 

Phone (915) 646-7625 
Sylvia Heiring - Local Rep.

Phone 348-3461

BILBO FREIGHT LINES - Texas baicd 
Intra-Interstate flatbed carrier need! drivers 
«nd owner operator!. 23 yri.o ld .2yrj.O T R , I 
yr. flat bed, DOT, phyaical and drug screen 
recruiting! 1-800-444-0070. 
35IlILLCOUNTRYacscs,ncarRocksprings. 
Eelectricity, beautiful viewi. Live Oak trees. 
Dcef and turkey. $416/down, J232/month (119b 
APR, 15yrs.). 210-792-4953.
ATTENTION: ALL TERRAIN three/Tour 
wheeler accident victims: You may be entitled 
to compensation for injuries. CaU Attorney 
Charles Johnson for free consultation. 1-800- 
535-5727.
“ IM PEACH CLINTON" BUMPER nick
ers, $2.00:RepubiicanGuard,P.O.Box 180668, 
Austin. TX 78718.
FIND THAT PARTICULAR used vehicle 
you have been looking fori AutoLisl oiferi 
free, local and statewide service. Call toU free 
1-800-759-5422. $4,000 and up.
PUBLIC NOTICE: FEDERAL Law now 
allowa you to establish totally new credit file. 
Limited application period. Call The National 
Credit Center. 1-800-934-4447.
FRIENDLY HOM E PARTIES now haa 
openings for demonstrators. No cash invest
ment. Part time houra with full time pay. Two 
catalog!,ovcr700items.CaU 1-800-488-4875. 
PIONEERSTEELBUILDINGS,24x30xl0. 
$3,450; 30x40x10,54,495; 40x50x12,$6,424; 
40x75x12, $8,695; 40x100x14, $11,868; 
50x100x14,$13,475xnd 100x100x14,$26,750 
AU sizes. Erection available. Mini-storagea. 1- 
800-637-5414,1-800-742-1775.
RUSSIAN BOY 17, anxiously awaiting boat 
family. Enjoys sports, computers. Other Scan
dinavian, European high school itudcnU arriv
ing August. Cali Eleanor 817-467-4619 or 1- 
800-SIBUNQ.
COVENANT TRANSPORT: EARN big 
bucka in a Covenant truck, our top team earned 
over $85,000 hut year. OTR driven you know 
the belt way to increase earnings is to drive 
with a  growing company. Nobody is growing 
faster than Covenant TYanrport We are ex
panding our conventional airride fleet, and we 
need driven now I If you are 23 yean old with

S OTO experience and have a O ars  A 
h a H/M endorsement, and you are 
in earning top pay and benefit! call 

1-800-441-4394/915-852-3357. 
SINGLETON SUPPLY M ETAL buildinga: 
24x30x10, $3,050; 30x40x10, $4,200; 
30x60x12, $5,995; 40x75x12, $8,150; 
50xl00xl4,$12450.CaUfor other aizea. Mini- 
warehouse systems. Competitive pricing. Fast 
detivoy. 1-800-299-6464.
FREE 486 COMPUTER. Nationwide medi
cal, dental electronic claim transmission com
pany needs individuals to run computer part- 
time in booming business. No experience nec
essary. If you buy software and training mate
rials ($5,995), we'll give you free 486 com
puter. Visa, MC, AMEX cards accepted. CaU 
1-800-467-1010.
BUSINESSMAN'S REFERENCE GUIDE 
to loan sources, investment capital, export as
sistance, government buyers and  patch morel 
Only $19.95 with money back guarantee! To 
order call 1-800-858-9972.
LAND LIQ UID A TIO N  SALE: Lots of 
homesitet acniilTJxak'All to i sale by ownera. 
Buyers and tellers callnqwifor free informa
tion. 1-800-364-.6612. American Land Liqui-, 
dators.
LOCAL VENDING ROtJTfc: S l - i lM ^ e e k  
potential. Must sell. 1^00-'6S3-VEND.

1 r-u_iuri—_i----- -— ;--------

RAPID W EIGHT LOSS: Lose pounds/ 
inches, ssfciy and quickly. •Specializing In 
difficult cases •  Increase metabolism * Stop 
hunger. Guaranteed fait rcsultsllll Call now 
and gel 20% off. United Pharmaceuticals 1- 
800-733-3288 (COD's aocepted). 
HAROLDIVESTRUCK1NG hiring drivers. 
Earn upto 294 per mile. Aiiigned tractors with 
Motorola Communication, rider program, stu
dents welcome, insurance, bonuses, call: 1- 
800-842-0853.
HAROLD IVES TRUCKING: Free driver 
training if you meet requirements. OT(t driv
ing with paycheck in approximately two 
weeks. For more information call: 1-800- 
842-0853.
W OLFF TANNING BEDS. New commer
cial-home units from $199. Lamps, lotions, 
accessories. Monthly payments low as $18. 
CaU today. Free, new color catalog. 1-800- 
462-9197.
INSURANCE MANAGERS AND agents - 
Had your commissions cut lately? We offer: 
Largest advance, no chargebacks, weekly pay, 
free ieada & paid training. Paid trips and incen
tives. CaU Craven Moorecash. Texas 1-800- 
989-0056.
POLISH BOY 17, anxiously awaiting host 
family. Enjoys sports, oomputeri. Other Scan
dinavian, European high school student! arriv
ing August. CaU Eleanor 817-467-4619 or 1- 
80045 IDLING.
BUILD YOUR OWN home now l No 
downpayment on Mites material!, below mar
ket construction financing. CaU Miles Homes 
today. 1-800-343-2884 cxl 1.
W E BUY NOTES secured by real estate. 
Have you sold property and financed the tale 
for the buyer? Tiun your note into cash. 1-800- 
969-1200.
77 YEAR OLD custom lubricant company 
interested in area talcs reps. Paid field training. 
Contact Primrose Oil, P.O. Box29665, Dallai, 
TX 75229,214-241-1100.
TRUCK DRIVERS - $2^00 sign-on bonus 
for team owner operators with 6 months expe
rience. High-rise conventional! avtU thru a 
special purchase plan for teams. Immediate 
openings for leami only. High Value Products 
Div. of North American Van Lines. 1-800- 
234-3112. Dept. FO-44.
GOT A CAMPGROUND membership or 
timeihtre? We'U take i t  America's largest re
sale clearinghouse. CaU Resort Sales Interna
tional 1-800-423-5967 (24 houra).
BREAST IMPLANT SEMINAR II update, 
free  admittance Saturday 6/26/93, Hilton Ho
tel, Beaumont CaU Ctrl Waldman, Board Cer
tified Personal Injury Trial Lawyer (Texas). 
For reservation! 1-800-833-9121.
ADOPT: AFFECTIONATE SUCCESS
FUL & happy couple with a warm extended 
family want to share our love with a baby. 
Please call Rhonda and Detmii 1-800-633- 
6099. It's illegal to be paid for anything beyond 
legallmedical expenses.
ADOPTION: LOVING TEXAS artirt &  en
gineer offtraChristian home to your newborn, 
complete with friibee catching beagle. Agency 
approved. CaU Debbie/Pete Collect 713-578- 
9882. It's illegal to be paidfor anything beyond 
legal/meftifiQl expenses.
ADOiPIiLQVlNG, FINANCIALLY secure 
coupjp longing to share our warm happy home 
with your newborn. Let us help you through . 
this difficult time. Wendy/Dave 1-800-872- 
3938. It’s  illegal to be paidfor anything beyond 
legallnutfical.expenses.

in!
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WHAT ALL LUXURY CARS 
SHOULD BE^ 
AFFORDABLE

1993 BUICKRO ADM ASTER
STK# B5252

E lectric R eclining
A u tom atic  D riverside P assenger Seat 

P o w er O v erd riv e  A ir Bag /  P rem ium
A ntenna  f  /' /  Speakers

Full Size 
/  Spare

He&vy D uty  
‘ CGoling 4 W heel

A nti-lock Brakes Sixw ay 
P ow er Seat

A M /F M  C assette 
Delco S ound  S ystem

MSRP . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  *24,252
Dealer Disc . . . . . . . . , . . . . .  ?3,003
Rebate . . . . . . . . . .  ......... . *1,250
Ycrar Price $1%99!P

GM
O n  T h e  " T ”
104 E. Commerce 

Brownwood, TX
915-646-7425 1-800-933-3604

_________________ !
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Whon News
By Mrs. Tom Rutherford

Loyd Rutherford's son and wife, 
Mr. Todd and Kcm Rutherford of 
Early came out Friday afternoon and 
prepared a "Father’s Day” barbecue 
supper on Friday night honoring 
Todd's father. Mr. Roy Emerson 
was with them enjoying the supper 
and visiting period. Todd came 
back Saturday and was with his fa
ther while his wife Kern accompa
nied her mother other places for the 
day.

Mr. Floyd Mortis was with his 
boys and their families in the Fort 
Worth area the past week. Jamie 
Lee accompanied him home and 
visited a while before returning 
home.

Mr. Joe Alvin Wynn of Fort 
worth and his mother, Lorene 
Wynn of Ranger Park visited with 
Mrs. Pearl Avant in Santa Anna 
Saturday afternoon.

My son, Hilary Rutherford of 
Coleman was out with me two days 
during the past week. We are 
thankful he is doing well. He did 
some plowing during the past week 
on the farm.

Had a nice telephone visit with 
my daughter, Lynda Wheeler 
Sunday. They have really had rain 
during the past week and week be-

B y Arana Y o rk

Little showers have fallen all 
around us the past week but the 
largest amount reported has been 
three tenths of an inch of rain. 
However it look's like it may yet, 
we will take it and be thankful.

We did not have any church 
Sunday morning due to not having 
a preacher at this time but did have 
Sunday School and a good lesson. 
We are in Paul’s writing and the 
lessons are so informative anyone 
would have to enjoy studying them.

Alice Wells of Coleman visited 
on Friday with her mother, Mrs. 
Florence Steams. O. 'JV arid Sue 
Stacy of Abilene and Jane and Dan 
Vancil of Dallas visited with her 
Saturday evening. , f ..

The quilting club ladies met 
Monday afternoon at the commu
nity center with four present, and 
on Thursday night there,1 were 
twenty two out for eighty four’. 
Jim See hosted. .

Mary Ola Woods of Bangs and 
JoAnna Smith of Duncanville were 
Friday afternoon visitors with 
Annie Lou Vaughn and Rodney and 
Cellena Guthrie and boys Michael 
and Gary visited in the evening.

Lois and Frank Wallace were in 
Lubbock last week to visit his 
brother, James who had had a triple 
heart by pass surgery and was seri
ously ill and also a nephew who 
was ill, but were happy to find both 
doing better. Thursday they spent 
the night with Frank's sister 
Roberto Beddo, and on the way 
home came by Hermleigh and spent 
Friday night with Lois' mother, 
Ilene Haynes and were proud to find 
her doing good.

Royce and Wanda Mclver visited 
last Sunday evening with Verna and 
Arvil Bolton. On Tuesday Bryan 
Hodges and wife of Clyde visited 
with Royce and Wanda and on 
Wednesday Royce and Wanda vis
ited with Curtis and Betty Bryan at 
Rockwood.

Ann Nelson and son Jhett re
turned home to Houston on 
Monday after visiting from the pre
vious Thursday with her parents 
Felton and Betty Martin. On
Sunday they attended the Tackett 
family reunion at Floresville.

Rankin and Natalie Mclver vis
ited on Friday night with Mr. and 
Mrs. J. R. Reeves and enjoying 
playing forty two. Sunday evening 
they were dinner guests of Sherrie 
and Jim Blake and Meghan.

Sherman and Dortha Steams and 
Sabrina, and friends John and Peggy 
Eufebio of McGregor spent the day 
Saturday with Mrs. Novella 
Steams. The men were helping 
with the work around the farm.

My son Nikki and I were at 
Merkel Monday were we visited 
with my sister and brother-in-law 
Gladys and Clint Davis in the care 
center nursing home and found both 
to be doing very well. Then we 
visited at Baird in the home of a 
niece, Laveme Mason with her par
ents, Elmo and Elsie Davis of 
Almagardo, New Mexico and had a 
nice visit with them as it had been 
six years since we had seen them. 
On Saturday we had a nice surprise 
from my. step-daughter-in-law and 
her husband, Juakana and Ron 
Darling of Sweeney drove up to our 
door. I had not seen her in several 
years, so needless to say I was so 
proud to see her and we had such 
nice time together. Some of you

will remember her as Juakana 
Nolen.

Ray and Bobbie Dean attended the 
Dean Stephenson Reunion at the 
Hi-Rise in Santa Anna Saturday. 
There were twenty nine present and 
all enjoying visiting, eating and the 
fellowship of being together.

Novella Steams visited Sunday 
afternoon with Mrs. Winnie 
Haynes.

Nicholas Drienhofer of the 
' Brownwood lake has been spending 
several days with his grandparents, 
Mr. and Mrs. Talmage McClatchy 
and helping his granddad with farm 
work. His brother Nathan came out 
Sunday to visit.

Earlene Dockery visited in 
Coleman on Sunday with'her par
ents, Mr. and Mrs. S. H. Johnson. 
Saturday visitors, in the Dockery 
home were Rodoey Gjjthrie and 
family and Candi, t)pniel. Other re

cent visitors were Barbara and 
Tinker Dockery of Eden and Dan 
Dockery of Canyon and a friend 
Jason of Amarillo.

Billy Roy and Mildred Laughlin 
and Billy and Charlotte Lee and 
children, Susan and Clifton of 
Brownwood were Sunday dinner 
guests of Mrs. Edna Laughlin.

Verna and Arvil Bolton and her 
mother, Mrs. Florence Steams vis
ited at Cross Cut Saturday evening 
with Mrs. and Mrs. R. C. Steams 
and boys.

Mrs. Lea Mock and granddaughter 
Lindsay of Post visited on Monday 
with Verna Bolton.

Guiding Kids To a 
Healthy Diet

By: Carol Katzer, CEA-H.E. 
Sorting out the basics of chil

dren’s nutrition can be confusing to 
parents as well as professional due 
to so many conflicting reports on 
foods, health and nutrition. Some 
good advice for getting children 
started on a lifetime of healthy eat
ing habits can be taken from 
Ronald Kleinman, M.D., chief of 
the Pediatric Gastrointestinal and 
Nutrition Unit at Massachusetts 
General Hospital and chairman of 
the Am erican Academy of 
Pediatric's Committee on Nutrition.

An important factor is whether 
dietary recommendations to reduce 
disease risk in adults should also be 
applied to children, Kleinman said. 
"The ultimate goal of any nutrition 
recommendation for children is to 
promote optimal growth and devel
opment," Kleinman said at the 
American Medical Association 
(A M A )/In terria tiona l Food 
Information Council (IFIC) media 
briefing in New York. "If we con
currently improve the long-term 
saturated and 10 percent of 
polyunsaturated.

Children should be able to esat 
with the rest of the family and have

Ranger Park Inn
By Dorothy York

fore. They live at La Grange.
Mr. James Avant of Coleman and 

Mr. Douglas Avant from Brady 
were with their mother Mrs. Pearl 
Avipt in Santa Anna on Tuesday. I 
stopped by one morning the past 
week and visited briefly and a big 
thanks Pearl for the fresh squash.

My daughter Patsy Smith of 
Abilene came Sunday afternoon 
hopefully can spend a few days. 
Loyd Rutherford was with me 
Sunday.

My grandson Todd Rutherford of 
Early was with me Saturday after
noon.

Our community is very thankful 
for the farm to market road im
provements being done on our road. 
From the equipment of "signs” 
placed in front of my house 
Saturday afternoon, the farm to 
market road will get a new covering 
this coming week. Thanks to the 
precinct commissioner for the road 
work done here the past week in our 
community.

Mrs. Graham Fitzpatrick is still a 
patient in the Brownwood hospital. 
Her infection is improving. Mr. 
Graham Fitzpatrick attended a fam
ily reunion at Lohn Sunday.

Residents having birthdays in 
June are Imo Herring, Mattie 
Hicks, Lillie Knotts and Lorene 
Wynn. For our monthly birthday 
party Mr. D|alton . Thomas; of 
Brownwood entertained our 
residents with his outstanding style 
of country western music. Mrs. 
Delores Thomas and Mrs. Billie 
W heatley assisted with the 
refreshments for the party j'

Our very special thanks to Circle 
C Cowbelles for the donation of the 
ground round, for our residents.

Jim Dixon was visited by 
Prebble Lawrence, Myrtle Djxon 
and Da Todd.

Johnie Lanier was visited by 
Prebble Lawrence and- Myrtle 
Dixon.

Doris Mathis was visited by 
Dixie and Lucky Graham. •.

Lillie Knotts was visited by Ila 
Todd.

Rodney Dean was visited by 
Roddy Dean and Ray Dean.'

Vera Dorris was visited by John 
Collins.

Allene Barnett was visited by 
Ruthe Locke and Coy Hanson.

Mae McFarlin was visited by 
Ruth Locke and Coy Hanson.

John Baker was visited by James 
Body and Mae Baker.

Ray Owen was visited by Vernon 
Rowe.

Mary Jo Lovell was visited by 
Jamie Smith and Angie, Sharon 
Watson and Velma Dieterich.

Katherine Anderson was visited 
by Jo Ann Anderson.

Lois Haines and Myrtle Estes 
was visited by Mary E. Rush, Joe 
Estes and Ray Estes.

John Row was visited by Velma 
Dieterich.

Sybil Summers was visited by 
Vernon Rowe.

Lilly Donaldson was visited by 
Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Gregory and 
B. J. Johnson.

Tavy Ford was visited by 
Sammie LaDauceur and the Rev. 
James and Mildred Ford.

Pat DeWitt was visited by June 
Bowen and Lera Guthrie.

June Finlay was visited by 
Carolyn and Deann Wilson, 
Charlotte and Greg Wilson, Darren 
Wilson, Evan Wilson, Everett and 
Bonnie Yeilding, Dewey and Veta 
Wilson, June Bowen and Lera

ample nutrients to support normal 
growth. They should eat a varied 
diet with lots of fruits and vegeta
bles, lean meats, grains, low-fat 
dairy products and fish.

Some nutrition recommendations 
health of children, that would be 
ideal. But there is no proof that a 
change in children's eating patterns 
will reduce the risk of certain ill
nesses as adults.

Health and nutrition experts rec
ommend that 30 percent of calories 
in the diet, averaged over a period of 
several days, should come from fat 
for children ages 2 and older. 
About 10 percent of total fat should 
be saturated, 10 percent monoun-

for children may not be based on 
sound evidence, according to 
Kleinman. For example, removing 
salt for your children's diets does 
not mean that they will not get hy
pertension, nor does reducing sugar, 
prevent diabetes. "Any parent who ■ 
tries to micro-manage a child's diet 
by counting the grams of fat in 
each food or counting the grams of 
fat on a day-by-day basis is headed 
for disaster," he said. "It's obses
sive-compulsive behavior that 
yields no rewards whatsoever, and it 
just creates more tension."

Instead o f labeling foods as 
"good" or "bad” try to influence, 
your child's food choices. Also, 
provide a variety of foodl including 
alternatives for specific foods. 
Most important o f all set an exam
ple by eating a healthy diet your
self. Both you and your child win 
on this plan.

P h illip s
Insurance Agency

Representing The
Germania Companies

«•*•*•*«*•*•*****
For all your Home, Auto 

and Other Insurance ,
203 Commercial, Coleman ' '  

625-3553 or 625-4484 
Archie. Berry. & Evelyn Phillips

Henderson
Funeral Home

Coleman
625-2121

Ambulance Service 
Medicare Approved

Santa Anna 
348-3131

DONNIE HENDERSON

Pre-Arranged Funerals {, 
Counseling & Insurance

"PEOPLE WHO CARE"

Guthrie.
, Margaret Wilson was visited by 

Carolyn and Deann W ilson, 
Charlotte and Greg Wilson, Darren 
Wilson, Evan Wilson, Everett and 
Bonnie Yeilding, Dewey and Veta 
Wilson, June Bowen and Lera 
Guthrie.

Martin Wallace was visited by 
JoeWallace and Bessie Parish.

Alice Jones was visited by 
Frances R ichardson, Freda 
Stephenson, Prebble Lawrence, 
Myrtle Dixon, Jerry and Beth Jones 
and Velma Dieterich.

Lucille Diamond was visited by 
John Collins.

Lela Hays was visited by Ruth 
Ann Wise.

LIVING CENTER RESIDENTS
Minnie Greer was visited by Mrs. 

CuIIins.
Modora Gilmore was visited by 

Jim Jones, James H. Jones, Helen 
and Arnold Proulx, Lucky Graham 
and Oleta Mobley.
' Preston Cude was visited by Clco 
Cudc and John Collins.

By Carol Herring

John and Juanita Naroh mid Mr. 
and Mrs. Raymond Naron were in 
Fort Worth on Friday. On 
Saturday. John and Juanita were in 
Kcrrville to visit with John's dad, 
Johnny at the hospital there. Krista 
Naron recently spent a week with 
the Narons. J. T. and Debbie 
Naron, Trey and Sterling of Merkel 
and Jennifer Naron were Sunday 
visitors. Sterling will be spending 
the week with his grandparents.

Visiting several days with Vera 
Wise was Billy Wayne Lowry of 
Plano.

Dick and Carmilla Baugh had 
grandchildren Kayla and Will Lowry 
of Bangs spent from Friday until 
Sunday with them. Lonnie Lowry 
picked them up on Sunday. Last 
week Dick and Carmilla, Nancy 
Lowiy and Will attended the funeral 
of J. L. Baugh in Big Springs. 
Sunday afternoon Dick and 
Carmilla visited with Mrs. Ruth 
Hibbitts.

Clara Cupps received a visit one

day during the week from Margie 
Moldcn of Fort Worth and Thelma 
Fleming.

Recently visitors with Margie 
Fleming have been Donna and 
Jason Mapson, Phyllis and Eddie 
Dillard and Christi and Jason 
Trichcl.

Visiting Father's Day afternoon 
with Edd and Ruby Hartman were 
Sandra Walker and Cindy and Daryl 
Boyle, all of Bangs.

Lee Ray and Syble Huggins had 
granddaughter Amber visiting on 
and off during the week. David, 
Amber, Lee Ray and Syble went 
out for Sunday dinner in honor of 
Father's Day. Sunday afternoon 
guests were Phil, Gwen, and Adam 
Huggins of Coleman.

Saturday, Mrs. Ruth Hibbitts 
was visited by Kathaleen Avants.

Lou and A. C. Pierce had Jennifer 
and Jessica Pelton spend the week 
with them. Chris Kirksey visited 
on Saturday.

PRICES EFFECTIVE JU NE20-26,1993 ALLSUP'S # 126 SANTA ANNA

ALL TYPES

6 pack PEPSI- 
C a n s  COLA

99
OUR FIRST 

GAS FOR A YEAR- 
WINNER: 

SAMMY RODRIQUEZ 
FLOYADA, TEXAS

PLUMS, PEACHES 
& NECTARINES

YOUR CHOICE

- ,  $50.00 WORTH OF GASOLINE FREE! ■

- I  TAKE THIS COUPON TO
„ I SIERRA BLANCA MOTOR CO. I
,  RUIDOSO, NEW MEXICO 88345.
. IF YOU PURCHASE A NEW VEHICLE 
1 ; BEFORE AUGUST 13,1993  
I  YOU WILL RECEIVE $50.00 WORTH
I OF FREE GASOLINE
I COURTESY OF ALLSUP'S:

ALLSUP'S 1.5 LB.

SANDWICH
BREAD
69e LOAF OR

DECKER

MEAT FRANKS
120Z.PKG .

M O  WINNER: KEVIN MOCKCHEW (LEFT)
WITH CLOVIS gHPERVISOn. JAY FENHILL IRIGf

GRAB BAG

CHEE-T0S
REG. 75c

DECKER

MEAT
BOLOGNA

120Z.PKG .

B IG  L E A G U E  
C H E W
2.10Z.PKG.
BEEF AND SALSA
A L L S U P ’S
B U R R IT O
EACH FOR ONLY

S A U S A G E , E G G , 
A N D  B IS C U IT
FOR ONLY

DETERGENT

ULTRA TIDE
18 LOAD BOX

SHURFINE
P A P E R
T O W E L S
JUMBO ROLL

COMBO OF THE MONTH

2 CORN DOGS 
& A 22 0Z. 

COKE
WHOLE PEELED
S H U R F IN E
T O M A T O E S
16 OZ. CAN

KLEENES
F A C IA L  

I ̂ .T IS S U E 1 9
CT. BOX

FOR ONLY

r

\
Enter to Win Free 
Gas For A Year!

1


